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Council Workshop or Meeting Date:  June 21, 2021   
 
Author: Megan Norwood, City Planner 
 
Subject: Proposed Amendment to the Low-Density Country Residential and Rural Residential Strips abutting the 

Agriculture/Resource Protection Zone to expand from a Width of 450 Feet to a width of 750 feet from the 

center line of roadways. 

 
Information: At the May 17, 2021 meeting, the City Council voted as a consent item to request a 
recommendation from the Planning Board to increase the width of the residential strips abutting the Ag-Zone 
from 450-feet to 750-feet.  
 
The Planning Board discussed and tabled this item with a vote of 6-1 pending answers to the following 
questions by the City Council:  

• Why was a fixed width utilized instead of following the boundaries of lots that are not as deep as 750-

feet and how was the depth of 750-feet identified? 

• How does this zoning amendment fit with the stated vision in the Comprehensive Plan and in the 

Comprehensive Plan update to develop from the core out and in a village pattern? 

• Why are we discussing this now given that we are going to be receiving a Comprehensive Plan review 

and corresponding zooming amendments that will address these items? 

After the Planning Board meeting, Staff began researching the answers to some of these questions and found a 

recommendation in the 1995-2005 Comprehensive Plan that states the following:  

“Low Density Residential “Bands” along Rural Roads.” Some of the “bands” or “strips” of low-density residential 

development along rural roads have been retained, while others are eliminated or extended. The intent is to 

reduce the depth of these bands from 1,500 feet to 800 feet to prevent “bubble” subdivisions throughout the 

rural area. 

Amend the Zoning Ordinance by changing the depth of low-density residential district bands along rural roads 

from 1,500 feet to 800 feet (400 feet each side of the road), except as otherwise noted in specific areas of the 

Future Land Use Map.”  

The 1995-2005 plan further goes on to describe specific neighborhoods within the City and how the “bands” 

should or should not be adjusted, for example:  

“Danville Corner/Pownal Road/Harmons Corner Low Density Residential (South Auburn, Danville) 

(Continue Low Density Residential designation with 400 feet of road; retail Agriculture/RP adjacent to Turnpike 

and in Woodbury Road/Woodbury Hill area; change land more than 400 feet from roads to AG/RP). There has 
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already been low density residential development in this area, including Joatmon Estates and Winchester 

Heights. It provides opportunities for rural living close to the City, although most future development is 

expected to be strip development. Water and sewer services are not available or anticipated for the 

foreseeable future. Development should not be encouraged in interior areas.”  

This information (together with comments from the City Council) should help provide context to the Planning 

Board on why this change is recommended and how certain figures were determined.  

 
City Budgetary Impacts:  Potential Increased Taxable Value from Additional Dwellings. 
 
Staff Recommended Action: Please provide a response to the questions asked by the Planning Board so they 
can make a decision at their July 13, 2021 meeting.    
 
Previous Meetings and History: May 17, 2021 – City Council meeting, June 8, 2021 – Planning Board Meeting   
 
City Manager Comments:  
 

I concur with the recommendation.  Signature:    
 
Attachments: June 8, 2021 Planning Board Staff Report 



City of Auburn, Maine 

Office of Planning & Permitting 
Eric Cousens, Director 

60 Court Street  |  Auburn, Maine 04210  

www.auburnmaine.gov  |   207.333.6601 

 
To:  Auburn Planning Board 

From: Megan Norwood, City Planner 

Re:  Proposed Amendment to the Low Density Country Residential and Rural Residential Strips abutting the 

 Agriculture/Resource Protection Zone to expand from a Width of 450 feet to a Width of 750 feet from the 

 centerline of the roadways.  

Date: June 08, 2021 

 

I. PROPOSAL: At the May 17, 2021 City Council meeting, the Council voted to request a recommendation from 

the Planning Board to expand the residential strips abutting the Ag-Zone from a width of 450 feet to a width of 

750 feet from the centerline of the roadways.  

 

The City has a number of residential strips, primarily in northern and southern areas that split parcels of land 

between two zoning districts – Agriculture/Resource Protection and either Rural Residential or Low Density 

Country Residential. This allows property owners to have a residence in the front of the property, zoned 

residential, and reserves the back portion of the property as Ag-land. Below is an example in the Trapp 

Road/Pownal Road area of a Rural Residential strip on either side of the roadways. 

 

 
By increasing the width of these strips an additional 300 feet, it will provide more buildable area for residential 

uses in these neighborhoods. 
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One of the reasons the strips were set to 450 feet was to prevent subdivisions such as the one below on Partridge 

Lane which essentially cuts off access to the back agriculturally zoned land.  

 

 
If the Planning Board would like more information from the City Council as to why this change has been 

recommended, we recommend using this opportunity to come up with specific questions about the proposed 

changes to bring back to the City Council.  

 

II. DEPARTMENT REVIEW: 

• Police - No Comments 

• Auburn Water and Sewer – No Comments 

• Fire Department/Code Enforcement – No Comments 

• Engineering – No Comments 

• Public Services - No Comments 

• Airport – No Comments 

• 911 - No Comments 

 

II. PLANNING BOARD ACTION/STAFF SUGGESTIONS: Staff suggests the Planning Board make a favorable 

recommendation to City Council to expand the Rural Residential and Low Density Country Residential strips an 

additional 300 feet to provide more flexibility for residential uses in these areas. If the Planning Board is not 

comfortable with making a recommendation until additional information is provided, Staff recommends using this 

opportunity to formulate a list of questions for the City Council.  
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Council Workshop or Meeting Date:  June 21st, 2021 
 
Author:  Zakk Maher 
 

Subject:  CDBG/HOME Action Plan for Program Year 2021 
 
Information:   
The CDBG/HOME Action Plan concluded its 30 day public comment period on June 15th. Public hearing notices 
and solicitation for input to be delivered via email were run in the Sun Journal, posted on the city website and 
posted numerous times on the city Facebook page. As of June 16 there was no public input provided for the 
Community Development staff to respond to.  
 
City Budgetary Impacts:   
$2,855,098 in Federal Funding and anticipated Program Income. 
 
Staff Recommended Action:  
After the City Council holds the final public hearing staff recommends the City Manager approve the Action 
Plan for Program year 2021. 
 
Previous Meetings and History:  
The release and first Public Hearing of the Action Plan was on May 17th. An additional Public Hearing was held 
by the City Council on June 7th. The final Public Hearing will be held on June 21st, after this workshop.  
 
City Manager Comments:  
 
 

I concur with the recommendation.  Signature:   
 
Attachments:  

 


